Forging Ahead, Healthy Asian Americans Project!

The Healthy Asian Americans Project (HAAP) at the University of Michigan School of Nursing (UM SON), initiated in 1996, has been devoting its effort to its mission to improve the overall health status of Asian Americans and immigrants living in the United States with special focus on Southeastern Michigan.  In the past five years, the HAAP has expanded from its single small project in one Asian sub-population in mainly one Michigan county to multiple projects among seven Asian sub-groups in a broader geographic area.  This document briefly summarizes the remarkable progress made by the HAAP, including its health promotion, research, and training projects.

Meeting Challenges and Making Changes

HAAP’s Promotion of the Breast and Cervical Cancer Control Program: 2000-2001

Promotion of Early Cancer Detection Among Medically Underserved Women

[image: image41.jpg]



Breast cancer is the most frequently diagnosed cancer among Asian American women in the U.S., but Asian women had lower rates of breast cancer screening than other U.S. racial or ethnic populations.
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Supported by the Michigan Department of Community Health, the HAAP launched promotion of the Breast and Cervical Cancer Control Programs (BCCCP) in November 1999.  
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In the past two years, the HAAP successfully recruited 385 medically underserved Asian women into the BCCCP, 10% more than the proposed goal.
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The HAAP sponsored and co-sponsored 40 health educational seminars and/or health promotion events for more than 3,000 Asian residents in Southeastern Michigan, where 70% of the Michigan Asian residents live.
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Working closely with BCCCP county offices, health care providers, local Asian communities, and bilingual volunteers, the HAAP provided personalized assistance, including interpretation and transportation, to the BCCCP clients who needed help.


[image: image6.wmf]158

227

46

87

49

43

65

76

2

21

0

50

100

150

200

250

# of 

Women

Total

washtenaw

Wayne

Oakland

Other

Counties

BCCCP Clients Recruited by Year and County

Year 1

Year 2


[image: image7.png]



The HAAP recruited BCCCP clients from seven sub-Asian groups.
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The HAAP helped three breast cancer patients and one cervical cancer patient who had no health insurance to seek financial aid for treatment.
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According to 175 evaluation forms filled out by BCCCP clients, 98% of them were satisfied by the services provided, would like to use the program again, and would recommend it to others.

 Challenges in the Coming Year (October 2001 – September 2002):

[image: image11.png]



To recruit 270 eligible Asian women into the BCCCP in year 3, a 35% increase over year 2.

[image: image1.png]


 Culturally and linguistically appropriate strategies are proposed for new   achievements:
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To continue to work closely with the Michigan Department of Community Health and local 

       BCCCP offices.
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To continue the development of collaborative relationships with local Asian community

             organizations and bilingual “Lay Health Advisors,” and the use of various types of media.
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To continue to reach out to medically underserved BCCCP clients through sponsoring 

             linguistically and culturally appropriate educational seminars, and providing a variety of  

             health screening programs.  
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To provide personalized assistance to medically underserved Asian American women.
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To guide health education programs through research.
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To train lay health advisors to promote BCCCP.

Multiple Ongoing Projects

                 HAAP’s Research and Training Programs
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* Research Project: “Cultural Beliefs and Breast Cancer Screening”

Funded by the Office of Multicultural Affairs of the University of Michigan School of Nursing, the first pilot study conducted from1996 to 1997 explored breast and cervical screening utilization among Chinese women residing in Southeastern Michigan. With funding from the University of Michigan Comprehensive Cancer Center’s Institutional Fund from the American Cancer Society in 1997, a research aimed to understand factors affecting breast cancer screening behaviors of Chinese, Filipino and Korean women was conducted in a Michigan county.  The two studies indicated that the sample populations, like Asian Americans in general, were mostly immigrants with bipolar socioeconomic and health status.  The percentage of Asian participants who did not receive mammograms within the past two years was higher than that of Michigan statistics.  The logistic regression found that women’s cancer screening was associated with their length of residence in the U.S., English speaking ability, availability of health insurance, and knowledge about mammography. 

Supported by a grant from the National Cancer Institute, the HAAP is now conducting a research project entitled “Cultural Beliefs and Cancer Screening Behavior (CBCS).”  The objective of the research project is to establish the psychometric properties of a Chinese-English CBCS questionnaire that measures the full range of concepts derived from prior empirical and promising theoretical work.  The preliminary analysis based on a data set of 108 women of Chinese descent showed that women who had a stronger affiliation with Chinese culture were less likely to have mammograms in the past two years (r=-.255, p=. 008), but more likely to be newer immigrants with poorer ability to speak English and feel more stressed when visiting English-speaking health services (r=-.482 to -.325, p=. 000 to.001).  The strength of cultural affiliation needs to be considered to better understand Chinese American women's breast cancer screening behavior, so that the culturally appropriate cancer screening promotion programs can be designed and implemented. 
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Training Program: “Lay Health Advisor Training Project” 

Funded by the Susan G Komen Breast Cancer Foundation, the project aims to promote breast health care among Asian American women through training community Lay Health Advisors (LHAs) who know how to reach women and provide advice, emotional support, and tangible aid for those who lack access to health care.  Since Asian Americans include a number of diverse subpopulations, the pilot program will be conducted among Chinese communities.  The project is built on a well-established partnership between a Coalition of Chinese American Organizations in Greater Detroit and the University of Michigan School of Nursing. Approximately 80 bilingual Chinese LHAs will be trained to help medically underserved women who face cultural, linguistic, and economic barriers to timely mammography screening. By the end of month 18 of the project, approximately 1,600 women will participate in one breast cancer screening promotion event, and 160 of the unserved target population will have scheduled mammography examinations. The project intends to build a permanent LHA infrastructure that becomes part of the community organizations.
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The HAAP extends its sincere appreciation to the following funding agencies and supporters:

* Funding Agencies
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The Office of Multicultural Affairs, the University of Michigan School of Nursing, 1996-1998
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The University of Michigan Comprehensive Cancer Center’s Institutional Grant from the American

       Cancer Society, February 1998-October 1999
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State Department of Community Health, October 1999-September 2002
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National Cancer Institute, April 2000 – March 2002
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Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Foundation, 2001-2003

* Supporters: 
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State Senator Alma Wheeler Smith who was instrumental in introducing HAAP and its mission to State  

       Government officials and in obtaining the funding for the promotion of BCCCP among Asian women in 

       Michigan.
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Dean Ada Sue Hinshaw, all faulty and staff of the UM SON who provided endless and valuable support and encouragement
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The National Asian women’s Health Organization (NAWHO), based in San Francisco, in mentoring HAAP staff in fundraising and networking.

[image: image28.png]



The BCCCP offices in Ingham, MaComb, Oakland, Washtenaw, Wayne and other counties in coordinating the scheduling of BCCCP clients and problem solving.
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The health care providers who provided excellent services for BCCCP Asian clients.
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The local community newspapers, radio stations and other publications in publicizing the mission of HAAP.
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The leaders of Asian community organizations and all volunteers who supported the HAAP projects.
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The United Asian American Medical Student Association at the UM and the medical student organization at Wayne State University in providing health education and screening programs at many “Health Day” events.
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The UM Undergraduate Research Opportunity Program in providing undergraduate research assistants to HAAP.
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Karmanos Cancer Center at Wayne State University in providing the bone density screening machine at “Health Day” events. 

* HAAP Office:  
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School of Nursing Univ. of Michigan School of Nursing, 400 N. Ingalls, Ann Arbor, MI 48109-0482. 
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Phone/Fax: 734-936-8913 or toll free 877-625-4683. 
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Website: http://www.umich.edu/~asianame

HAAP Team (1999-2001):

Office at SON: Director -Dr. Mei-yu Yu (yujiang@umich.edu); Project Coordinator - Lixin Song (lsong@umich.edu)

Asian Indian Community: Rekha Raizada (248-623-9590, munni24@hotmail.com)


Chinese Community: Amy Seetoo (734-332-0390, adseetoo@aol.com) & Tsu Cheng (734-973-9539)

Hmong Community:  Doua Thor (734-222-7888, thord@umich.edu) & Marisa Cheng

Filipino Community: Adelwisa L. Agas Weller (734-763-7386, alagawel@umich.edu )

Korean Community:  Dr. Oi Saeng Hong (734-763-3450, oshong@umich.edu ) & Hahna Bosun Kim
Vietnamese Community:  Quan Tran (734-971-0732)

Editor: Mr. Stuart J. Baggaley (734-332-1874)

Webmaster: Kitty Wen (q-wen@tamu.edu)

Students: Jennifer Cheng (rorie@umich.edu), Soojung Chang (soojung@umich.edu), Carol Tang (otang@umich.edu)
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